
 

A Quarterly Publication of the Deer Park 
Neighborhood Association (DPNA) 
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Email: 

Phone: 

Address: 

Quick Reference 
Louisville Metro Police . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 574 ɀ 7111 
Fifth District Police . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 574 - 7636 
Metro Call  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 311 or 574 - 5000 
Metro Council ɀ Tom Owen . . . . . . . . . . . . . 574 - 1100 
-ÁÙÏÒȭÓ /ÆÆÉÃÅ  Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ  υχτ - 2003 
School Board ɀ Stephen Imhoff . . . . . . . . .  899 - 2414 

DPNA Officers 
Tim Darst ɀ President . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  459 - 8708 
    Quadrant Avenue 

Joe Ammerman ɀ Vice President . . . . . . . . 458 - 0235 
    Rutherford Avenue 

Jenifer Frommeyer ɀ Secretary . . . . . . . . .  459 - 8660 
    Rutherford Avenue 

Estelle & Floyd Benner ɀ Treasurer . . . . . 459 - 9689 
    Deer Park Avenue 

DPNA Board Members 
Alan Scherer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  459 - 9746 
    Stevens Avenue  

Art Cestaro . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 451 - 0503 
    Ivanhoe Court 
Colette & Fred Crawford . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 458 - 1533 
    Roanoke Avenue 

Jody Caldwell & Jeremy Songer . . . . . . . . .  509 - 5639  
    Douglass Boulevard 

Lenore Slawsky . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  459 - 9822 
    Sherwood Avenue 

Marilyn Hrbek . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 451 - 4939 
    Deerwood Avenue  

Susan & Allee Harmon . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 451 - 5235 
    Stevens Avenue 

Tony Peake . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 456 - 1326 
    Deer Park Avenue 

Mark Your Calendars  
 

November 6th ɀ Election Day 
November 8th ɀ DPNA Meeting**  
November 11 th  ɀ Junk Pickup Week  
November 12th ɀ Veterans Day* 
November 22nd ɀ Thanksgiving Day* 

November 24th ɀ Talk with Tom Owen*** 
December 1st ɀ Bardstown Road Aglow  
December 6 th  ɀ DPNA WinterFest  
December 25th ɀ Christmas Day* 
January 1st ɀ .Å× 9ÅÁÒȭÓ $ÁÙɕ 
January 10th ɀ DPNA Meeting** 
January 21st ɀ Birthday of Martin Luther King, Jr.* 
February 14th ɀ DPNA Meeting** 
February 18th ɀ 7ÁÓÈÉÎÇÔÏÎȭÓ "ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙɕ 
 

* Designated Federal holiday 
** DPNA Meetings are the second Thursday of each 
month (excluding December) at 7:00 PM at Bardstown 
Road Presbyterian Church, 1722 Bardstown Road. 
*** Quills at Baxter Avenue 

Deer Park residents are encouraged to contact any 
board member with comments or concerns, or join 
us at one of the monthly DPNA meetings. 

Winter 2012  

This newsletter is printed on 100% recycled paper. 
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The DPNA and The dePaul School celebrate 10 years of WinterFest  

 

WinterFest  at The dePaul School 

 twitter.com/DeerParkLou 

Membership is open to residents of Deer Park (homeowners and renters alike) and businesses physically 
located within Deer PÁÒËȭÓ ÂÏÕÎÄÁÒÉÅÓȢ $0.! ÉÓ Á υπςɉÃɊ(3) non-profit. Your dues may be tax deductible. 

Mail this form and your dues to: 

DPNA 
PO Box 5152 
Louisville, KY 40205  

Resident Dues: $5.00 per year 
Business Dues: $15.00 per year 

Name: 

Craftmaking from WinterFest 2010. 

Thursday, December 6th 6:30 PM to 8:30 PM 

4ÉÍÅ ÓÕÒÅ ÆÌÉÅÓ ×ÈÅÎ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ ÆÕÎȟ ÁÎÄ 
there will  be lots of fun to celebrate 10 years 
of the DPNA partnership with The de Paul 
School, to present WINTERFEST to the 
Highlands. 
 
On Thursday, December 6th, starting at 
6:30 PM enter the school at 1925 Duker 
Avenue, off Bardstown Road, via the glass 
doors with the jolly snowman. Youngsters 
can make crafts, visit with Santa, and play 
games while everybody enjoys refreshments 
and entertainment provided by students 
from Hawthorne Dual Language Elementary 
School, who will dance, sing, and accompany 
themselves on musical instruments at 
7:00 PM. 
 
"ÅÃÁÕÓÅ ÉÔȭÓ Á ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÏÃÃÁÓÉÏÎȟ ÓÏÍÅ ÎÅ× 
and exciting surprises have been added. But 
ÄÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÓÈÁÒÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÌÅÓÓ 
fortunate by bringing a donation of dry or 
ÃÁÎÎÅÄ ÆÏÏÄÓ ÏÒ ÁÎ ÕÎ×ÒÁÐÐÅÄ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÇÉÆÔ ÔÏ 
add to the ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÃÈÁÒÉÔÁÂÌÅ 
items for the holiday season. 
 
Come and meet your neighbors, or bring 
them with you! 

www.DeerParkLouisville.com www.facebook.com/DeerParkNA 
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Teaming Up for WinterFest  
 

ȣ7ÉÔÈ The dePaul School 
In 2002, The dePaul School administration came to the DPNA board for assistance in resolving a conflict 
they were having with their neighbors over their expansion plans. The school wanted to enlarge their 
facility by adding a wing that would extend from their current location to occupy the rest of the block along 
Duker Avenue to the intersection with Fernwood Avenue, tearing down three houses in the process. The 
neighbors were concerned about the change this would bring to the character of the neighborhood, and 
were unsurprisingly opposed to the expansion - leading to the conflict. 
 
Working with the DPNA, a compromise was reached whereby the expansion would only tear down two 
houses, leaving the home on the corner of Duker Avenue and Fernwood Avenue to maintain the 
streetscape and the character of the intersection. 
 
After this successful mediation, The dePaul School administration decided the school should become an 
active part of the Deer Park neighborhood, and that the new space could be used for local events - offering 
to host WinterFest to give back to the neighborhood.  
 
So this year we are celebrating the 10th year collaborating with The dePaul School in co-sponsoring 
WinterFest. We would like to give a special thanks to all who have made and continue to make this 
possible: the neighbors on and around Duker Avenue, The dePaul School administration and staff, DPNA 
board members Estelle and Floyd Benner, and Deer Park neighbor Shirley Lazrovitch who has worked the 
registration table for every one of those 10 years. 
 
We are proud that the school is still participating in our neighborhood by hosting the event. 
 

ȣAnd You! 
And now a chance for you to team up with the entire neighborhood in presenting WinterFest! There are a 
whole lot of supporting tasks that need to happen on the day of WinterFest ɀ setup before (4:30 PM to 6:30 
PM), activities during (6:30 PM to 8:30 PM), and cleanup after (8:30 PM to 9:00 PM). These include things 
such as setting up and packing up tables and chairs, hanging signs, and warming up cider ɀ all pretty 
simple activities, but overwhelming for a small team. Contact Estelle Benner at 459 ɀ 9689 for more 
information or to volunteer. 

Join Us Online! 
We are working on expanding our online capabilities ɀ 
so let us know what types of online services you would 
like from the DPNA. Make sure when you renew your 
membership that your email address is correct. We 
promise not to spam you. 
 
Lost your dog or cat? Wonder what is going on in your 
neighborhood? Have some information to share? 
Neighbors are encouraged to join us and write on our 
wall at www.facebook.com/DeerParkNA. 
 
Are you a Twitter user? Follow us at 
twitter.com/DeerParkLou. 
 
Have some information you want to see at 
www.DeerParkLouisville.com? Email us at 
DPNA@DeerParkLouisville.com. 
 
We hope to hear from you soon! 

Deer Park Needs a 
Neighborhood Greeter  

We need someone to welcome new neighbors to Deer 
Park by giving them a small packet of information - 
either in person or on their front door area. Could it be 
you? 
You would need to learn who the new residents are by 
reviewing the real estate transactions listed in the 
Courier-Journal. You would also assemble the 
ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÈÁÎÄÏÕÔÓ ÉÎ Á ÐÁÐÅÒ ȰÌÕÎÃÈȱ Âag, and 
be responsible for replenishing the materials as they 
are depleted. 
 
And you get to meet new people! 
 
Contact Marilyn Hrbek at 451-4939 for further 
information. 

Neighbors recently joining the  
Deer Park Neighborhood Association  

EASTERN PARKWAY 
Jim & Mickey Sheetz 

 
IVANHOE COURT 

Andrea & Cooper Sinclair 
 
JAEGER AVENUE 

Peggy & Arnold Landis 
 
SHADY LANE 

Dennis & Susan Hall 
 
SHERWOOD AVENUE 

Jenifer Murrell 
 
SPEED AVENUE 

Jay and Beth Mickle 
 
STEVENS AVENUE 

David Sharpe & Kate Stites 
 
NORRIS PLACE 

James and Angela Oȭ.eill 

Winter Is Coming!  
A little planning ahead today could help you in 
the winter months. Check to make sure you can 
find your snow shovel, your sled, and your ice 
ÓÃÒÁÐÅÒȢ )Æ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÆÉÎÄ ÔÈÅÍȟ ÇÅÔ Á ÎÅ× ÏÎÅ 
now before the rush while stock is plentiful. 

Ȭ4ÉÓ ÔÈÅ 3ÅÁÓÏÎ 
Keep in mind that crime rates increase before the 
holidays. Remember to lock the doors to your car and 
your home, to enable your home security system when 
you leave the house, and to keep valuables out of your 
ÃÁÒȢ !ÎÄ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÁÔ ÉÔȟ ÇÏ ÁÈÅÁÄ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÔÈÅ 
batteries in your smoke detectors. 

Zoning and Building  Tips  
I want to build a fence . 

There are potentially two layers of regulation for a fence: the Land Development Code (zoning) and the 
building code. Per the Land Development Code, the fence can be right up to, but not on, the side or rear 
property lines with a maximum of 8' for opaque fences, and 6' on non-opaque (like chain link) fences. The 
building code does not require a building permit for fences less than 6' tall. Be sure to look out for 
easements, which require access for public utility supporting purposes. The county clerk's office or even 
the utility company can tell you about easements on your property. 
 
As always, this information is provided to give you an idea of what may be involved, and is not a final 
authori ty on the matter. Check with the Louisville Metro Construction Review office at 574 - 3321 and the 
Louisville Metro Planning and Design office at 574 - 6230 to find out the specific requirements _before_ 
you spend any money. 

http://www.deerparklouisville.com/
mailto:DPNA@DeerParkLouisville.com


The Deer Park Neighborhood Association (DPNA) was formed in 1974 to expand civic pride and 
foster a sense of cooperation throughout the neighborhood. Working with local government, the 
$0.!ȭÓ ÇÏÁÌ ÉÓ ÔÏ ÓÏÌÖÅ ÃÏÍÍÏÎ problems and maintain a high quality of life for all Deer Park 
residents.  
 
The association is only as strong as its members; we encourage you to get involved! Meetings are open to 
all residents (homeowners and renters alike) and are held the second Thursday of each month at 7:00 PM 
at the Bardstown Road Presbyterian Church, 1722 Bardstown Road. 
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New Recycling Bins Available  
Louisville Metro now has large 95-gallon recycling carts available for all 
residents of the Urban Services District. These bins have five times the 
capacity of the current 18-gallon orange bins and are part of a pilot program 
to increase recycling participation in two different neighborhoods. 
Unfortunately, Deer Park is not one of these pilot neighborhoods, but 
residents of Deer Park have the option to purchase the 95-gallon recycling 
cart for $50. Beginning Monday, October 29, carts will be available for 
purchase by calling MetroCall 311 or by printing out the form at 
www.louisvilleky.gov/solidwaste/recycling and mai ling it in with a check or 
money order. However, if a residential unit has more than one 95-gallon 
garbage cart, they can exchange it for a new recycling cart at no charge. 

Meet the Board  
Get to know the board members representing YOU in the DPNA 

Each issue we will feature a short profile of some of the board members elected to represent 
you ɀ ÔÈÅ ÎÅÉÇÈÂÏÒÓ ÏÆ $ÅÅÒ 0ÁÒËȢ 7ÅȭÒÅ ÊÕÓÔ ÏÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ ÆÏÌËÓ ɀ join us for a meeting and see 

what is happening in your neighborhood 
 
Alan Scherer, Stevens Avenue 

Alan has been involved for 30 years on the DPNA board (including 12 years as president) and has 
been active as a neighborhood activist and revitalization of Bardstown Road. Appointed by Mayor 
Abramson, he represented neighborhood associations along the Bardstown/Baxter corridor for 10 years 
on the Bardstown Road Overlay committee. From leasing officer to social worker to self-employed, he 
started Man of Spirit landscape business 9 years ago. He has volunteered with Home of the Innocents, 
#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 4ÒÅÁÔÍÅÎÔ #ÅÎÔÅÒȟ ÁÎÄ &ÏÓÔÅÒ 'ÒÁÎÄÐÁÒÅÎÔ 0ÒÏÇram, and is a past recipient of the Bell Award for 
community service. Alan loves Deer Park and has a passion for the neighborhood that he feels is the best 
place to live, play, raise a family and retire. 
 
Susan and Allee Harmon, Stevens Avenue 

Susan and Allee have lived in the Deer Park neighborhood for more than 30 years and both agree 
that they wouldn't want to live anywhere else in the city. They and their two four-legged sons love their 
home and neighbors on Stevens and are happy to be involved on the DPNA Board. Both are involved in 
social services, Allee with the developmentally disabled and Susan with services for troubled youth. Allee 
also works in the auction and appraisal business. When they aren't working or hanging out with neighbors 
they enjoy working in the yard and just relaxing at home.  Stop by and say hello if you are strolling down 
Stevens Avenue. 
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